
 

 
 
 
Date: 19 May 2023 
 
Ref: DOIA 2223-2391 
 
 
Adam Irish 
Email: fyi-request-22511-94ab1ba0@requests.fyi.org.nz 
 
 
Tēnā koe Adam Irish 
 
Thank you for your email of 20 April 2023 to the Ministry of Business, Innovation and Employment (MBIE) 
requesting, under the Official Information Act 1982 (the Act), the following information: 
 

I am writing to request information under the Official Information Act 1982 information about the 
procurement policies and advice provided to the New Zealand government regarding cameras 
made by Hikvision and Dahua. 
 
In particular, I would like to request any information, reports, or advice provided by the Ministry of 
Business, Innovation and Employment (MBIE) to the New Zealand government regarding the 
procurement of cameras made by Hikvision and Dahua. Specifically, I would like to request the 
following information: 
 
- Any policies, guidelines, or procedures developed by MBIE regarding the procurement of cameras 
made by Hikvision and Dahua; 
- Any advice, assessments, or recommendations provided by MBIE to the New Zealand 
government regarding the procurement of cameras made by Hikvision and Dahua; 
- Any communications or engagement that MBIE has had with the Chinese government or 
Hikvision and Dahua regarding the procurement of cameras made by these companies; 
- Any information regarding the steps that the New Zealand government has taken or plans to 
take to ensure that cameras procured from Hikvision and Dahua do not pose a potential security 
risk. 

 
I am writing to advise you that MBIE will provide a response but needs to extend the time available to 
answer your request by 20 working days. MBIE’s response will be sent to you no later than 19 June 2023. 
 
The reason for the extension is that consultations necessary to make a decision on your request are such 
that a proper response cannot reasonably be made within the original time limit. 
 
If you wish to discuss any aspect of your request or this response, or if you require any further assistance, 
please contact OIA@mbie.govt.nz. 
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You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman of this decision. Information 
about how to make a complaint is available at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or freephone 0800 802 
602. 
 
Nāku noa, nā 
 
 
 
 
 
Madeline Sherwood King 
Team Leader, Ministerial Services 
Building, Resources and Markets 
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